

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director Physical Education for Men Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Next fall we will need several men to teach in our physical education departments both in junior and senior high schools.

We realize that it will be very difficult to find adequately trained men because of the war situation. I thought perhaps you might know of men who have been deferred from active service for some reason or other, who might want to change from the position they are now in to a larger field such as we can offer here in Topeka.

We want candidates for our positions to be college graduates with at least a major in health and physical education. If you have any students who are graduating this year who can qualify and who are not subject for service in the armed forces we will be glad to consider them also.

Will you please let me hear from you giving me the names of men whom you care to recommend.

Sincerely yours,

Assistant Superintendent Health and Special Services

SH:K